Wilderness Trails HOA Monthly Board Meeting

7:00 P.M.

Dec 2, 2013
Friendswood Library Small Conference Room.
Agenda:

General Announcements – Board Members

Architectural Control Committee – Darryl Voss

Deed Restrictions Committee – Tracy Wamsley

Maintenance Committee – John Y’Barbo
Finance Committee – Pat Garner

Recreation/YOM Committee – Edith Brennan/Melanie Reyes
Pool Management – Bill Cole

Other Topics – Open

Attendees:  Wes C., Melanie R., Tracy W., Pat G., and Cathi W.
General Announcements
With minor corrections on names, a motion to approve the September meeting minutes was made by Cathi and seconded by Melanie and approved unanimously.
Terms:

Jim and Melanie finishing their 3-year terms, Wes has done 1 year, Deborah has been here 1 of 2 years, Cathi completes her 1-yr term, Jim finished a 3-yr term but has agreed to stay.

The annual meeting is set for Jan 27th, and next week Melanie plans to send out charts for review and with updates returned by Fri, Jan 10th. 
Architectural Control Committee – Melanie for Daryl Voss
Home in 1300 block of Castlewood with a storage building issue was resolved with removal of the temporary structure.
Indian Springs at Castlewood has had a driveway tore up for quite a while, and question was whether a permit was obtained from the city.

Home on Blueberry replacing soffit with HardiePlank.
Deed Restrictions – Tracy Wamsley
The house at Castlewood and Lost River sold for $94,000 at auction. The home has been resold and should close 2nd week of Dec.
Home in the 1200 block of Castlewood has a small trailer. A letter had been sent. It was gone for a weekend and sits otherwise.

Three certified letters were sent out.  The one on Pine Needle will be turned over to Treece Law Firm if violations are not in compliance in December.


Finance Committee – Pat Garner

Pat reported our cash position is about $149,000.  
The phone line installation at the Applewood Pool was delayed and subsequently postponed until late next Spring.

Recreation/YOM Committee - Edith Brennan/Melanie Reyes
 
No report. Pending.
Other – Board Members

The board approved Jim to write a letter as V.P. to the city concerning the parking problems on two of our entrance streets.  He wants to go door-to-door on Castlewood and Wilderness Pines with a petition and get residents signed on to the plan for parking on one side of the street only.

Melanie drafted the January Newsletter. Items will include:

· Crucial need for a president to avoid having to hire an HOA management company.  Pat will put “discussion of need for a management company” in the annual meeting notice.

· Need for an assistant to the deed restrictions committee.

Maintenance – Melanie for John Y’Barbo

The board discussed the grounds maintenance company and the recommendation was made to contract with Manor Maintenance for $1400 with the AT&T box taken care of by keeping weeds trimmed and two color changes of bedding plants at the Falling Leaf and Castlewood entrance. Melanie made a motion to approve and Cathi seconded and the board approved unanimously.

Status on the pool:  Melanie spoke with Bill Cole personally regarding a potential  plaster issue on the pool.  Issue was addressed by scrubbing with chemicals at the time the complaint was first raised.  No further complaints were received.  Bill checked the pool himself and found no other issues.  The board considers this issue closed.
John will have the two new ceiling fans installed by May 2014.

The keys that Longhorn Lock & Key made for John are misplaced. Melanie took an action to talk to Longhorn.

The JML Remodeling bid for the Castlewood Park Building remodel was presented by Melanie. The issue was tabled for future discussion.

Cathi made a motion and Wes seconded to adjourn the meeting which passed unanimously. 
